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SADA NEWSLETTER APRIL 2022 
Some things change while some things stay the same. Since 
our last newsletter we have welcomed a new government 
in South Australia and we have committed to maintaining 
the Dairy levy at its current level. SADA welcomes the new 
Minister for Primary Industries and Regional Development, 
Hon Clare Scriven MLA. We have had the opportunity to 
work with the Minister during her time as opposition 
spokesperson and look forward to a constructive relation-
ship into the future. While we have had some informal con-
versations with the Minister, we will meet formally with 
her in the coming weeks. Let us know if there is an issue 
that you believe should be raised.  
  
We also recognise that as we support the South Australian 
dairy industry, it is important that we engage with a num-
ber of other ministers of the new government. The new 
Deputy Premier Dr Susan Close MP in her role as Minster 
for Climate, Environment and Water, as well as her role as 
Minister for Innovation, will have an agenda which inter-
sects with that of the dairy industry on a number of fronts 
including climate change and carbon management, water 
allocation planning and the Murray Darlin Basin plan, ani-
mal welfare and product traceability. We look forward to 
also meeting with Minister Close in the near future. 
  
Workforce matters remain critical for the dairy industry 
and we will work with Minister Blair Boyer, Minister for 
Education, Training and Skills to highlight the workforce 
and training need of the industry. We will also be seeking 
to reinvigorate the SADA Workforce committee to ensure 
we have all issues covered when we have these discussions 
with Minister Boyer and with the Agribusiness Industry 
Skills Council which advises him. 
  
Dairy Levy Poll has come and gone. It was fantastic to see 
the level of voter turn out for the poll. Minister Littleproud, 
who has responsibility for the legislation that enables the 
collection of the levy and Dairy Australia who invests it, 
have received a clear message regarding the levy rate for 
the next period. We look forward to working with ADF and 
Dairy Australia in formulating their investment decisions. 
  
And lastly, it is opening price season.  If you wish to discuss 

any aspect of an opening price from local or national milk 
processors, please give the team a call or email.  You cer-
tainly wont be the first to do do.              

ANDREW CURTIS | CEO.  

Dear Regional and Industry Partner, 

It is both an honour and privilege to become Minister for Prima-

ry Industries and Regional Development and Minister for Forest 

Industries. 

I have used the term ‘partner’ very deliberately because it is 

only through listening and working collaboratively together that 

we will be able to deliver the best outcomes for our state. 

Many of you I have worked with, met with or shared challenges 

with in recent times.  We have had severe weather and biosecu-

rity emergency responses, much of that shouldered by our   

regions and primary producers, and each and every sector has 

had to work through the challenges of a global pandemic. 

The Malinauskas government has a clear vision to introduce a 

series of policies and reforms that will set South Australia up, 

not just for the next four years, but for the generations to come. 

I was raised in Mount Gambier and returned to the region after 

living and working in Adelaide for many years. 

Before entering Parliament in 2018, I held private sector roles in 

forestry and human resources, and I also have many years’   

experience in government policy and service delivery. 

I am committed to regional development, industry, improving 

educational opportunities, supporting small business, and     

addressing barriers such as housing shortages, lack of transport 

and gaps in health services in regional areas. 

In addition to the change in government, is a change in leader-

ship of the Department.  PIRSA is equally as committed to     

resetting the agency; re-establishing its priorities; and recon-

necting with its stakeholders to partner with our regions and 

industries to deliver good outcomes into the future. 

I’m excited by the opportunities ahead and look forward to  

delivering with you and for you. 

Hon Clare Scriven MLC 
Minister for Primary Industries  
and Regional Development 
Minister for Forest Industries 
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You may be aware that NFF has 
launched its federal election 
campaign, called Time to Thrive.  

This was the center piece of the 
Agriculture Leaders Debate  
between David Littleproud and 
Julie Collins at the National 
Press Club in Canberra this 

week. It was a well-attended event where a number of key   
issues were addressed. It is likely to be only one of a few major 
party debates in the campaign.  

Key issues such as Labour (AgVisa), Biosecurity, Supply Chain 
Resilience and Competition Policy were raised in the Q&A    
session. 
 

You can catch up on the debate on here  

and see NFF’s media release from the debate here. 
 

Knowledge is power. 
Do you know which candidates standing at the upcoming     
federal election have regional Australia’s best interests at 
heart?   

Sign up to receive a Policy voting guide that contains all the  
information you need to make an informed choice. 
 
From strength to strength. 
Regional Australia is currently enjoying a strong period of 
growth, but much work needs to be done to ensure this        
continues into the future. The federal election is your chance to 
influence the road ahead for regional Australia and ensure the 
regions and the people living and working in them enjoy the 
best outcomes possible. 
 
The issues that matter. 
The National Farmers’ Federation has identified 5 priority areas 
that need to be addressed to ensure stronger regions for all 
Australians. A strong focus on these key priorities will help to 
ensure that Australia’s regions and the people living within 
them continue to thrive for many years to come.  

Over the past few weeks SADA has been keeping it's head above water in MDB plan and WAP reviews!!  

• Elf dived into the proposed South Australian Murray Darling Basin Water Allocation Plan and report from the Royal 
Commission into the Murray Darling Basin Scheme as part of SADA’s participation in representing PPSA at the NFF’s wa-
ter committee. 

• Andrew splashed around some water issues with Mike Fuller, General Manager for Water Licensing at DEW. Discussion 
included; The focus of the new Minister, Water meters and the requirements for science to underpin water allocation 
determinations. Opportunity to partner in trialling of automated meter reading and roll out of new water management 
platform which will replace WILMA. 

• Andrew and Elf met with members of the SA Murray Irrigators association to discuss the state of the Murray Darling 
Basin Plan and opportunities to collaborate in supporting the execution and evolution of the plan. There is a general 
consensus across the industries regarding the policy positions that all irrigators share, namely that the Murray Darling 
Basin Plan should progress as designed. 

• On behalf of PPSA, Elf and Warren Jacobs (by Zoom) attended the National Farmers Federation, water sub-committee 
meeting in Canberra. This meeting brings together all of the water users across the Murray Darling Basin nationally. The 
discussion was robust and there are a number of competing expectations across the basin. Elf and Warren continued to 
support South Australia’s position that the plan be rolled out as designed. Nevertheless, there will be a requirement to 
refine SA’s position as time passes closer to 2024 when the plan will be revisited. PPSA has been requested to be part of 
the response to challenges that will arise over that time. 

• Correspondence was prepared to the new Deputy Premier in her role as Minster for Environment, Water as well as in 
her role as Minister for Innovation. SADA will be seeking an opportunity to brief the Deputy Premier in an effort to bring 
her up to speed on how her roles impact particularly in the work that SADA is doing in the areas of traceability, methane 
research and as the PPSA representatives on the NFF water committee. 

 

Latest news from MDBA 

https://iview.abc.net.au/video/NC2212C006S00
https://nff.org.au/media-release/agriculture-leaders-answer-tough-questions-at-first-campaign-debate/
https://timetothrive.com.au/
https://www.mdba.gov.au/news-media-events/newsroom/media-centre/mdba-chair-sir-angus-houston-welcomes-new-chief-help-guide


The 2022 DairySA Innovation Day on Wednesday 1 June  
which also happens to be World Milk Day! 

Delegates will hear how research plays a pivotal factor in the 
future of dairy, current projects and most importantly applica-
tion to your dairy business. 
At day’s end, gather in a relaxed setting with other farmers and 
presenters at the Top Paddock for a pre-dinner graze followed 
by the DairySA Innovation Day two course dinner. 

Farm  

Managers 
Scholarships  

Dairy Australia recognises the importance of supporting a 

skilled and capable workforce. The Dairy Farm Managers 

scholarship will address the increasing need for future dairy 

farm business managers by the industry.  

Closing Date 5th August 2022  

More info here 

 

AUSTRALIA 
ON  

ALERT 
 

 
If you suspect an exotic disease like 

LSD in your livestock, call the 
Emergency Animal Disease Watch Hotline 

immediately on 1800 675 888. 

 
For more information, visit the Department of Agriculture,  

Water and the Environment's website 
  bit.ly/35msZKf 

 
 

Lumpy skin disease (LSD) is a viral disease of cattle and water 
buffalo that causes relatively low mortality; however, the 
disease can result in animal welfare issues and significant 
production losses. 

The disease is spread primarily by biting insects such as cer-
tain species of flies, mosquitoes and possibly ticks. The dis-
ease can also be spread by fomites through such things as 
contaminated equipment and in some cases directly from 
animal to animal. It does not pose a risk to human health. 

Infection typically causes an acute disease with fever, de-
pression, and characteristic skin nodules. There may also be 
a marked reduction in milk yield as well as abortion in preg-
nant animals. 

Originally limited to Africa, the global distribution of LSD is 
increasing the risk to Australia. Since 2019, the disease has 
spread through China and Southeast Asia. In 2021 the dis-
ease was confirmed in Vietnam, Thailand and Malaysia. In 
March 2022 it was officially reported by Indonesia on the 
island of Sumatra. 

#advocating4ag 
Earlier this year our CEO       

Andrew with ADF Presi-

dent, Rick attended the 

(Covid-delayed) AFI annual 

conference on the topic: 

Where to next for ag advo-

cacy?  

An overview of the confer-

ence discussion will be in-

cluded in the next edition of the newsletter, but you can 

catch up on some of the media coverage here. 

https://marcusoldham.vic.edu.au/scholarship/dairy-australia-farm-managers
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F35msZKf%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0rbDxOig1YbTYaXMQ_DO7yzXukWZ8B8UWRyOu04AnBDkv0qQuZFLxCTSs&h=AT31fZJGE0kaN6YEq0i-87zf87Liz1FKFyXDMkFrTlWree-Odx5t3kQw96YTHuEXLNP5RzFH-9-cqWKe_dxWp-W4b9kOHHvXcYsiN9LOwG2BJhjBEcZCwrObbW
https://farminstitute.lt.acemlnb.com/Prod/link-tracker?redirectUrl=aHR0cHMlM0ElMkYlMkZ3d3cuZmFybWluc3RpdHV0ZS5vcmcuYXUlMkZhYm91dCUyRm5ld3MtYW5kLW1lZGlhJTJGJTNGdXRtX3NvdXJjZSUzREFjdGl2ZUNhbXBhaWduJTI2dXRtX21lZGl1bSUzRGVtYWlsJTI2dXRtX2NvbnRlbnQlM0RBRkklMkJNb250


 
 
 
 
 
 
Wednesday, 30 March 2022  
 

MEDIA ALERT 
Budget 2022: agriculture pulls its     
weight for the nation  
 
A stronger than expected economic recovery – driven by 
growth in the mining and agricultural sectors – has resulted in a 
2022 Federal Budget providing cost-of-living assistance and 
further support for Australia’s fiscal bounce-back from the 
COVID-19 pandemic.  
“This budget once again demonstrates the importance of the 
agricultural industry to Australia’s economy. Revenue derived 
from agriculture and mining is being distributed across the 
economy to help the hip pocket of all Australians,” said Austral-
ian Dairy Farmers president Rick Gladigau.  
 
“Dairy farmers will be pleased to see initiatives addressing the 
increasing cost of farming, including flood recovery and further 
support to grow our regions. However, in reality the extent of 
expenditure for primary industries is small relative to economic 
contribution.”  
 
You can read the full Media Alert here 

 
Wednesday, 6 April 2022 

MEDIA RELEASE 
Poll result supports “no change” to    
dairy services levy 

 
A vote by dairy farmers in Dairy Poll 2022 to not change how 
much they invest in RD&E has been noted by Australian Dairy 
Farmers (ADF), the national policy and advocacy organisation 
for dairy farmers. 
  
“With almost two-thirds of votes (64%) cast for “no change” 
the result demonstrates considerable support for the dairy ser-
vices levy to remain at the current level,” ADF President Rick 
Gladigau says. 
 
You can read the full Media Release here. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Friday, 1 April 2022 
 

MEDIA ALERT   

 

Budget reply strong on aged care, more 
needed for farming 

 
A commitment from the Federal Opposition in the Budget reply 
to set minimum standards for nutrition in aged care is great 
news for the dairy industry and warrants bi-partisan support, 
Australian Dairy Farmers (ADF) has announced today. 

An improvement in nutritional health in Australia, especially in 
residential aged care, and abroad, is a policy priority for ADF – 
the national policy and advocacy organisation representing 
dairy farmers – ahead of the federal election. It is one of three 
guiding objectives in the ADF’s 2022 Federal Election Policy 
Statement. 

You can read the Media Alert here  

 

 
 

 

Wednesday, 20 April 2022 

MEDIA RELEASE 
ADF welcomes new federal grant           

for supply chain reform 

Australian Dairy Farmers (ADF) has secured a federal grant of 
$814,000 to improve price transparency, product traceability 
and efficiency across the dairy supply chain. 
  
With the grant, ADF will produce a framework for the dairy 
industry that lays out what technology and systems need to be 
deployed to track and trace produce and price through the sup-
ply chain. 
 
You can read the full Media Release here 
 

 

By applying to be a member of Australian Dairy Farmers (ADF) you will help improve the profitability and 
sustainability of our $13 billion manufacturing, processing and exporting industry. ADF membership is 100% 
free for all dairy farmers who are a member of their State Dairy Farmer Organisation (SDFO).   

Click here to download your ADF membership application form.  

https://australiandairyfarmers.com.au/mediareleasespost/budget-2022-agriculture-pulls-its-weight-for-the-nation/
https://australiandairyfarmers.com.au/mediareleasespost/poll-result-supports-no-change-to-dairy-services-levy/
https://australiandairyfarmers.com.au/mediareleasespost/budget-reply-strong-on-aged-care-more-needed-for-farming/
https://australiandairyfarmers.com.au/mediareleasespost/adf-welcomes-new-federal-grant-for-supply-chain-reform/
https://australiandairyfarmers.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/ADF-Membership-Form.pdf




Did you miss any of our updates? Register Here 

• Andrew and John (Hunt) attended the PIRSA-PPSA 
Quarterly meeting. This was the first meeting to be held 
with Mehdi Doroudi as PIRSA CE and with Simon Mad-
docks as PPSA Chair. There is a clear intent to make the 
meetings more “cross-commodity” and strategically 
focused. A draft Terms of Reference was discussed 
which will be considered by the SADA Board following 
modifications and prior to sign off. Initial government 
priorities were discussed with recognition that much 
remains to be done to understand (and influence) the 
agenda of the incoming government. 

• Andrew participated in the inaugural Primary Industries 
and Regions forum convened by PIRSA CE Mehdi Dor-
oudi. The event provided a forum for a wide range of 
leaders from industry and government to discuss the 
macro challenges facing the primary industries sectors 
and regionals of South Australia. 

• Andrew and Ash attended the SA Livestock biosecurity 
summit in Murray Bridge. This summit provided an op-
portunity to commence the development of a livestock 
biosecurity blueprint for South Australia. 

• Ash attended the ADF Lumpy Skin Disease (LSD) 
briefing. Joining the session was Australian Chief Vet 
Officer, Animal Health Australia and the Australian Cen-
tre for Disease Preparedness to discuss implication on 
the livestock industry. ADF National Council then had a 
policy session to discuss the recommendations and pro-
tocols that would be put into place in the dairy industry 
given an outbreak occurring. This included vaccinations 
and virus material, trade implications and EAD aware-
ness and preparedness. 

• Ash and Elf attended the Australian Agri-food Data Ex-
change Demo Day. This was an excellent event where 
local and international technology vendors along with 
industry partners showcased experiments to demon-
strate different methods of enabling data exchanges 
and share lessons learned and benefits unlocked for 
specific cases across biosecurity, traceability and com-
pliance. 

• Andrew participated in the first Genomics in Practice 
workshop run by Dairy SA. As well as being an excellent 

pilot, the workshop provided an opportunity to engage 
with a range of Fleurieu Dairyfarmers and service pro-
viders. 

• Ash taught at the 2022 Young Environmental Leaders 
Murraylands Day. The event held in Mypolonga focused 
on the dairy industry and looked at how innovation in 
agriculture is improving businesses and sustainability. 
The students from approximately 10 schools in SA 
learnt about the workings of a buffalo dairy as well as 
being able to interact with the buffalo calves. Students 
also learnt about what crops feed the buffalo and grain 
mixes whilst they are being milked. A presentation then 
focused on dairy nutrition with an ice cream making 
activity before learning about new technology being 
implemented into dairies. Outstanding positive feed-
back from both the students and the teachers hoping 
more excursions such as this will be possible in the fu-
ture for students. 

• Ash presented to a number of teachers at the Murray-
lands Teacher Professional Development night. This was 
an opportunity to talk about sustainable water use in 
agriculture and the journey of dairy products from pad-
dock to plate. 

• Elf and Andrew attended the Fleurieu Dairy Farmers 
Collective Bargaining group session held at McLaren 
Vale. A briefing session was held by La Casa Del 
Formaggio and SADA also addressed the group regard-
ing SADA’s role and up coming engagements with the 
new government. 

• Ash attended the National GS1 Steering Committee 
Meeting to discuss the upcoming National Traceability 
Summit proposed to happen on 7 April 2022. Worrying-
ly, details are still being finalised. 

• Ash spoke to the Chief Scientist of Food Agility CRC, 
Dave Lamb. The discussion was about the traceability 
project that was also presented, the development of 
the Australian Dairy Traceability Standards and how the 
feed industry could be involved. Food Agility CRC spe-
cialises in investment to agricultural supply chains to 
further data and technological capabilities. There is an 
opportunity for some funding in the future. 

Around the grounds 
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